


April 14, 2022

The Honorable Jim McGovern
US House of Representatives
370 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Re: Town of Montague’s FY23 Community Project Funding Request

Dear Congressman McGovern,

This letter is offered in strong support of the Town of Montague’s FY23 Community Project
Funding Request of $975,000. The proposed “Avenue A Streetscape Improvement” project is
fully designed and ready to bid. It would accelerate replacement of deteriorated brick and
concrete sidewalks in the Turners Falls village center, installed in the 1980s. Turners Falls is a
major commercial center, an Environmental Justice Area, and a state designated Cultural
District. This sidewalk replacement is also in the Turners Falls National Register Historic
District.

The unique characteristics of the Turners Falls village center bring urgency to this request.
Avenue A is home to an historic performance venue, independent retail establishments, local
restaurants, and human service organizations. It is the center of the town’s population, including
over 200 units of affordable housing. The area’s entertainment and restaurant sector was
profoundly impacted by the pandemic, with several venues permanently closed and awaiting new
ownership. This has a particular impact on local job opportunities for residents who lack access
to transportation.

The Town has thus far invested over $1M in streetscape improvements over a period of nine
years through incremental Community Development Block Grant Programs (CDBG) funded
projects. These improvements have inspired substantial private investment in adjacent buildings,
proving the transformative potential of this project request. Community Project Funding would
enable Montague to complete improvements on the northern side of the downtown center, an
area long-slated for improvement.

We hope you will see the value of this proposal as a means to:



1) catalyze economic development;

2) improve economic and social equity through employment opportunity and an improved
physical environment; and

3) improve the accessibility of downtown businesses, government offices, and human
service organizations.

The Turners Falls Village Center is a remarkable place that would benefit tremendously from the
Avenue A Streetscape Improvement project. We hope you share our enthusiasm and strongly
encourage you to support it.

Respectfully,

Jo Comerford Natalie M. Blais
State Senator State Representative
Hampshire, Franklin, Worcester district 1st Franklin district





 

 

 

24 3rd Street, PO BOX 135 Turners Falls, MA 01376-0135 

 

The Honorable Jim McGovern 

US House of Representatives 

370 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Representative McGovern 

 

This letter is offered in support of the submission of an FY23 Community Project Funding 

Request of $975,000 by the Town of Montague, Massachusetts. The proposed “Avenue A 

Streetscape Improvement” project is already fully designed and ready to bid. It would 

accelerate replacement of deteriorated brick and concrete sidewalks in the Turners Falls village 

center that were installed in the 1980s. Turners Falls is a major commercial center, an 

Environmental Justice Area, and a state designated Cultural District. It is also in the Turners Falls 

National Register Historic District. 

 

The unique characteristics of the Turners Falls village center bring urgency to this request. 

Avenue A is home to an historic performance venue, independent retail establishments, local 

restaurants, and human service organizations. It is the center of the Town’s population, 

including over 200 units of affordable housing. The area’s entertainment and restaurant sector 

was profoundly impacted by the pandemic, with several venues permanently closed and 

awaiting new ownership. This has a particular impact on local job opportunities for residents 

who lack access to transportation. 

 

The Town has thus far invested over $1M in Streetscape improvements over a period of nine 

years through incremental CDBG funded projects. These improvements have inspired 

substantial private investment in adjacent buildings, proving the transformative potential of 

this project request. Community Project Funding would enable Montague to complete 

improvements on the northern side of the downtown center, an area long-slated for 

improvement.  

 

We hope you will see the value of this proposal as means to 1) catalyze economic development; 

2) improve economic and social equity through employment opportunity and an improved 



 

physical environment; and 3) improve the accessibility of downtown businesses, government 

offices, and human service organizations.  The Turners Falls Village Center is a remarkable place 

that would benefit tremendously from the Avenue A Streetscape Improvement project. We 

hope you share our enthusiasm and strongly encourage you to support it. 

 

Sincerely, 
Kwamane O Harris  

 

Kwmane Harris 

Executive Director  

The Brick House Community Resource Center 

PO BOX 135 

Turners Falls, MA 01376 

 

 





 

 
 
The Honorable Jim McGovern       April 12, 2022 
US House of Representatives 
370 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative McGovern 
 
This letter is offered in support of the submission of an FY23 Community Project Funding Request of 
$975,000 by the Town of Montague, Massachusetts. The proposed “Avenue A Streetscape Improvement” 
project is already fully designed and ready to bid. It would accelerate replacement of deteriorated brick 
and concrete sidewalks in the Turners Falls village center that were installed in the 1980s. Turners Falls is 
a major commercial center, an Environmental Justice Area, and a state designated Cultural District. It is 
also in the Turners Falls National Register Historic District. 

The unique characteristics of the Turners Falls village center bring urgency to this request. Avenue A is 
home to an historic performance venue, independent retail establishments, local restaurants, and human 
service organizations. It is the center of the Town’s population, including over 200 units of affordable 
housing. The area’s entertainment and restaurant sector was profoundly impacted by the pandemic, with 
several venues permanently closed and awaiting new ownership. This has a particular impact on local job 
opportunities for residents who lack access to transportation. 

The Town has thus far invested over $1M in Streetscape improvements over a period of nine years 
through incremental CDBG funded projects. These improvements have inspired substantial 
private investment in adjacent buildings, proving the transformative potential of this project 
request. Community Project Funding would enable Montague to complete improvements on the 
northern side of the downtown center, an area long-slated for improvement.  

We hope you will see the value of this proposal as means to 1) catalyze economic development; 2) 
improve economic and social equity through employment opportunity and an improved physical 
environment; and 3) improve the accessibility of downtown businesses, government offices, and human 
service organizations.  The Turners Falls Village Center is a remarkable place that would benefit 
tremendously from the Avenue A Streetscape Improvement project. We hope you share our enthusiasm 
and strongly encourage you to support it. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Amy Shapiro 
Business Development Director 
 



 

         April 12, 2022 

 

The Honorable Jim McGovern 

US House of Representatives 

370 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Representative McGovern: 

 

This letter is offered in support of the submission of an FY23 Community Project 

Funding Request of $975,000 by the Town of Montague, Massachusetts. The proposed “Avenue 

A Streetscape Improvement” project is already fully designed and ready to bid. It would 

accelerate replacement of deteriorated brick and concrete sidewalks in the Turners Falls village 

center that were installed in the 1980s. Turners Falls is a major commercial center, an 

Environmental Justice Area, and a state designated Cultural District. It is also in the Turners 

Falls National Register Historic District. 

 

The unique characteristics of the Turners Falls village center bring urgency to this 

request. Avenue A is home to an historic performance venue, independent retail establishments, 

local restaurants, and human service organizations. It is the center of the Town’s population, 

including over 200 units of affordable housing. The area’s entertainment and restaurant sector 

was profoundly impacted by the pandemic, with several venues permanently closed and awaiting 

new ownership. This has a particular impact on local job opportunities for residents who lack 

access to transportation. 

 

The Town has thus far invested over $1M in Streetscape improvements over a period of 

nine years through incremental CDBG funded projects. These improvements have inspired 

substantial private investment in adjacent buildings, proving the transformative potential of this 

project request. Community Project Funding would enable Montague to complete improvements 

on the northern side of the downtown center, an area long-slated for improvement.  

We hope you will see the value of this proposal as means to 1) catalyze economic development; 

2) improve economic and social equity through employment opportunity and an improved 

physical environment; and 3) improve the accessibility of downtown businesses, government 

offices, and human service organizations.  The Turners Falls Village Center is a remarkable 

place that would benefit tremendously from the Avenue A Streetscape Improvement project. We 

hope you share our enthusiasm and strongly encourage you to support it. 

 

Sincerely,    

 
Diana M. Szynal, Executive Director 

FRANKLIN COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
395 Main Street, PO Box 898 - Greenfield MA  01302-0898 

PHONE:  413-773-5463   FAX:  413-773-7008 
www.franklincc.org 
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